Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Fines for driving in bus lanes
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
 

1. The total number of fines issued to motorists for driving in a bus lane in your local authority area for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018 to date.
Answer:

2015- 2016 = 9267. This is based on 2 cameras – Charles St and Causeway Lane. 
2016-2017 = 36386. This is based on 7 cameras.
· Charles St & Causeway Lane from July 2012

· Rutland St & Charles St Southbound from April 2016

· 2 x Lutterworth Rd from November 2016 
· Horsefair St from January 2017
2017-2018 – 57320 based on 8 cameras (this includes all the cameras mentioned above plus Thurcaston Rd which was enforced in July 2017)
2018- April to June = 10895 based on all 8 cameras 
2. The total cost of fines (£) issued to motorists for driving in a bus lane in your local authority area for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018 to date.
2015- 2016 – 243,396 – based on 2 cameras 
2016- 2017 – 1,184,236 – based on 7 cameras 
2017- 2018 – 2,284,786 – based on 8 cameras 
2018 – July 2018 – 426,281 – based on 8 cameras 
3. The location of the top three bus lanes in your local authority area which have incurred the most number of fines.
4. The total a) number of fines and b) cost of fines (£) incurred by these specific bus lanes, broken down by month for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018 to date. 
The top three locations for bus lanes which have incurred the most number of fines are:
Horsefair Street 

Lutterworth Rd

Thurcaston Rd 

The spreadsheet attached contains the number of fines incurred by these specific bus lanes broken down into months and for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018.
Before October 2016, we did not collate the information for the top three bus lanes. 

For Lutterworth Road, this was recorded from November 2016, Horsefair Street from January 2017 and Thurcaston Road from July 2017. We are also unable to provide data for the revenue as we cannot disaggregate the revenue to each bus gate as all fines are paid against a reference code.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

